
 

February 8, 2020 

To:  Episcopal Supervisors, District Presidents 

 

From: Mrs. Lenette Williams-King, Commissioner, Christian Social Action 

  Missionaries on the Move (MOM) 

 

I am blessed to give this report of our successful Missionaries on the Move ((MOM) during our 2020 

Executive Board Meeting in Houston, Texas.  None of this would be possible without our Lord and 

Savior, Jesus Christ as we continue to minister unto the “least of these”. 
 

I certainly want to thank President Deborah Taylor King for entrusting me in this position. We were 

able to share $75,030 in financial, in-kind, and dress donations.  We were also able to provide 

“hands-on” ministry at Target Hunger, Mission of Yahweh, and the Elnita McClain Women's 

Center. Additionally, several missionaries stayed on site and put together Mother's Kits for AME-

SADA, sorted dresses, and made no-sew blankets for the Ronald McDonald House.  
 

Our contributions for each ministry served were:  

(A detailed chart is attached outlining each district's contributions.)  

 Target Hunger, $2,055  The Mission of Yahweh, $1,550 

 We Over Me Farm, $3,070 AME-SADA, $8,090 

 Elnita McClain, $3,690  Ronald McDonald, over 50 blankets donated 

     Dress for Success, 2,243 dresses donated 

  

Please allow me to thank Sister Cynthia Mingo (11th), Sister Regina Prince (16th), Sister Jennifer 

Ellis (12th), Sister Ann Fields (8th), Sister Essie Thompson (2nd), Sister Regena Wilson (4th), Sister 

Pamela Jones King (4th), Sister Yvonda Jones (12th), and Sister Kindra Thomas and Sister Jennifer 

Miller (10th).  I also want to thank Sister Shawne Henry (4th) who stepped in and worked tirelessly 

doing any and everything needed and Sister Rene' Arnold (10th), and to all who helped, THANK 

YOU! 

 

This report could not end without me thanking Bishop Vashti Murphy McKenzie and Supervisor 

Stan McKenzie, President Gerri Earl, First Vice President Ricci Fuller, Sister Judi Redd and the 

entire Tenth District; thanks so much! Nor could this report end without me thanking my mom, 

Delores Kennedy-Williams, and the entire Fourth District.  God could not have placed me in a better 

district.  The support and encouragement I receive from the Fourth Episcopal District is outstanding.  

A huge thank you to our Episcopal District Leadership Team Bishop John F. White and Supervisor 

Penny Hartsfield White, District President Joyce Johnson and each Conference President. 

 

Praying that Missionaries on the Move of the Women's Missionary Society of the African Methodist 

Episcopal Church will continue to make a positive impact in every city where we meet. “God's 

Commission, Our Mission, Our Calling,” in Jesus' Name; AMEN. 

 



 

 

Missionaries on the Move Donation Report – Executive Board 2020 

 

District Monetary In-Kind Total Dress Donations 

1 500 747 1247 25 

2 4605  4605 24 

3 1000  1000 16 

4 1280 75 1355 97 

5 1235  1235 43 

6 850 1388 2238 176 

7 600  600 39 

8 990  990 30 

9 550  550 8 

10 1085  1085 1109 

11 2500  2500 182 

12  500 500 35 

13 750  750 3 

14    227 

15 100  100  

16 100  100  

17     

18     

19    229 

20 100  100  

TOTAL $16,245 $2,710 $18,955 2,243 
 

The MOM committee estimates the value of the donated dresses to be over $56,075! 

 

To every Supervisor and every District President, thank you for encouraging your district to support 

MOM and allowing us to make a positive difference while we were in Houston! 

 

Missions Matter! 
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